

Agenda

Oakland University Student Congress
Miller/Evans Administration
Legislative Body Meeting Agenda
Oakland Room, Oakland Center
Monday, November 27, 2006
4:00 P.M.

- I. Call to Order-Meeting Primarily conducted by Mr. Joshua Miller**
- II. Roll Call**
- III. Approval of Minutes from November 20, 2006**
 - a. approved
- IV. Comments from the Gallery**
 - a. No Comments
- V. Approval of Committee Members**
 - a. Danielle Fallis – Steering Committee [Previously Postponed]
 - i. Approved
 - b. JL Ricks – Legislative Affairs Committee
 - i. Approved
 - c. Amanda Vanderford – Student Activities Funding Board
 - i. Approved
 - d. Eric Ventimiglia – Student Activities Funding Board
 - i. Approved
 - e. Peter Vitale – Student Activities Funding Board
 - i. Approved
- VI. Old Business**
 - a. C.B. 07-15 (Winter 2007 Budget, second reading)-Presented by Mr. Rob Meyer
 - b. Joshua Miller
 - i. Krista Ketelhut-P.R Wire Racks?
 - 1. \$50 for shipping, 6 racks at approx \$50 a piece = \$350 total
 - ii. Rob Meyer-More money for Scantrons?
 - 1. Feels money is appropriately allocated, especially since looking back on past budgets.
 - iii. Jordan Twardy-Statements of Student Concern?
 - 1. Talked with President Madalyn Miller and feels the money currently allocated is appropriate just in case more student concerns were to arise.
 - c. Samir Hanna- How are we going to spend this much money on prizes for PAWS?
 - i. Jordan Twardy-Had originally offered to bring PAWS down to \$900. Plans on buying prizes every other week. Gift cards, for example would be a substantial and effective prize. Left the budget intentionally big to leave room for error.
 - d. Eric Ventimiglia-Motion to amend/strike budget line item for the Florida Conference during March/April
 - i. Amendment Passed
 - e. Danielle Fallis-Motion to postpone the budget until next week
 - i. Yes-7
 - ii. No-4
 - iii. Abstain-0
 - iv. Motion Passes as a majority
- VII. Discussion Topics**
 - a. Discussion topics related to Guest Speakers, Comments from the Gallery Related to the Business of the Day, & submitted Statements of Student Concern
 - i. Motion to Amend agenda for Discussion Topic: Vision for the School Year; second by Joshua Miller
 - 1. Motion Failed
 - ii. Nina L-Has someone spoken to the women in the writing center to come to one of our meetings? Joshua Miller-Not appropriate for discussion at this time. Please direct future comments to Madalyn Miller.
- VIII. Reports**

- a. Madalyn Miller – Student Body President
 - i. Not Present (Substituted by Joshua Miller)
- b. Mia Evans – Student Body Vice President
 - i. Please RSVP for Retreat via email address
 - ii. Relay for life, this Thursday
 - iii. Administrative Assistant position is still open
- c. Mike Mersol-Barg- Student Activities Funding Board Chair
 - i. Not Present
- d. Jordan Twardy – Student Services Director
 - i. Student Employee Luncheon is going well.
 - ii. Up ‘Till Dawn is this Wednesday
- e. Tamara Kukuk – Student Program Board Chair
 - i. Last Movie Night is tonight
 - ii. De Stress Zone is coming soon
- f. Rob Meyer – Financial Affairs Director
 - i. Preparing a report of everything we have spent and what money we have left over.
- g. Jameelah Muhammad – Legislative and Multicultural Affairs Director
 - i. Report was written and circulated
 - ii. Not Present
- h. Krista Ketelhut – Publicity and Technology Coordinator
 - i. Report was written and circulated today (Monday). Feel free to ask any questions.

IX. Updates

- a. Danielle Fallis, Disciplinary Chair
 - i. Great Job on Office Hours, thank you for all your hard work.
- b. Aaron Kochenderfer, Research and Review Chair
 - i. Looking into new methods to taking minutes
 - ii. Making new surveys for the PAWS events
- c. Lauren Hally, Scholarship Chair Update
 - i. No updates yet
- d. Joshua Miller, Steering Chair
 - i. Reminder: next Monday is the LAST OUSC meeting of the semester. Please be sure to submit agenda requests on time!

X. Comments from the Gallery

- a. Avraham Nathan-What are some of our objectives as Student Congress in relation to bringing issues to the Student Body?
 - i. Mia Evans-we have an office in the basement of the Oakland Center. We advocate of behalf of the students, and each of the e board members represents you in some significant way.
 - ii. Dimitry Shapiro-We ourselves and students and are easily accessible
- b. Crystal Minarik-How do we get in contact with Demond from the Rec Center?
 - i. Jean Mick-will try and get in contact with him personally.

XI. Announcements

- a. Don't forget there is only one OUSC meeting remaining for the Fall 2006 semester!

XII. Adjournment